
Our volunteers who field phone calls, are vaccinated for rabies 
prevention, care for a wide variety of species, and transport as needed: Bill and Leslie 

Johnson,  Lindy and Lindsay Williams, Terri White, Jennifer Fletcher Odum, and 
Esther & Wallace Plummer.  Thanks!

Volunteer raccoon moms: Nathalie Barnhart, Stacy Russo, Jennifer Rosenfeldt, 
and Thressa Jones

Volunteer squirrel parents: Donna Holly, John & Amy Cantalupo, Iris and Bob Reynolds, 
Luanne Smith, Becky & Gene Fry, Mike Melone, Ethel Huggins, Kelly Duboise, Brooke Arnez 

On site helpers,  Tom Capellini and Joyce Hacker.
A  big THANKS also to the volunteer transporters: Wayne Koladey, Frankie Thompson, 
 Valerie Clark,  Jack & Sandy Juba, Becky Hopson,  Mary Ann Rouch, Lou Ann Smith, 

Valerie & Gary Martin, and Lee Day.  
   

We wish to thank Ron’s brother, Jack Hardee, for helping us with many hours of work on the 
website, computer problems,  and the newsletter.  

 I would like to thank our son, Wayne Hardee, and grandson, Alden Hardee, for 
their help completing repairs, cage cleaning, yard work, and many projects here on site.

Wildlife Center Volunteers 

Thank You To The Following:

Thank you, Marshall Wolfe, for building climbing cages and bed boxes for the squirrels  and 
for completing various repairs at the Center.  Over the winter, Marshall built 8 more outdoor 
squirrel boxes to hang in the trees for squirrels that had been released as well as three more 
for the flying squirrels.  He is a dear friend.

Releasing wildlife sometimes takes an unexpected turn as 
on the day when Marshall Wolfe and I were trying to get 
squirrels to leave their release boxes.  One overly friendly 
squirrel leaped on Marshall, who took it all in stride as 
the little rodent proceeded to climb up to Marshall’s back.  
The squirrel finally jumped off as we all had a good laugh.


